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Mr M N Paulsen (EFF) to uk the Minister of Forestry, Flsherl11 and the Environment: 

Whether her Department has observers on board fishing vessels operating in South African waters; tf so, (a) are 

the specified observers suspended during the lockdown to curb the spread of Covid-19, and (b) by what date will 

they return to work? 

2078. THE MINISTER OF FORESTRY, FISHERIES AND THE ENVIRONMENT REPLIES: 

The Department does not currently have observers on board commercial fishing vessels operating in South 

African waters due to a lack of funding. 

a. As such, there were no observers to suspend durllig the lockdown period; and 

b. There was no requirement to set a date for observers to return to work. lt should be noted that the 

monitoring of catch landings was conducted by the Departmenfs Fisheries Control Officers (FCOs) who 

monitor the catch landings at the various fishing harbours and landing sites along the coast. These FCOs 

were in operation from Level 5 of the national Lockdown as fishing was classified as an essential service. 
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